
Kio Kio School Newsletter

T H E   F L A S H
Whakatangata

28 July  2022 “Playing the Game of Life” #11

Tena koutou katoa –
Greetings to you all

School Roll:  142 students

Our students have settled
back into their routines fairly

well this week. It will be another extremely busy
term, especially for our senior students in Nikau
with Production and Sports Camp Practices over
the coming weeks. Our classes are practising their
individual scenes and songs for the Production,
which we are really looking forward to. This is held
every 2 years with all students involved and a lot
of work carried out to bring it together. Mrs
Coleman and Mrs Telfer have organised the
hireage of lighting and sound systems and a
range of costumes for Production week.
An important newsletter will be sent home today
regarding this event.

WELCOME
This week we welcomed Ivar Shaw and Finley
Mora to Kowhai class as New Entrants. We wish
these two boys and their families all the very best
for their time at our school.

RATs (Rapid Antigen Tests) - REMINDER
We have a large number of test kits at school
(single and 5 pack) if you are needing to
undertake any testing. Please contact Rachel, our
Office Manager if you would like any before the
holidays commence.

BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Board Election - A new school Board of Trustees is
elected every three years therefore we are calling
for nominations for parent & staff representatives.
We will have 6 parent vacancies available so if
you are interested or want more information
please contact Kevin, the school office or a
current BOT member. Nomination forms and
information were emailed to all families during the
holiday break, if you did not receive this email
please contact Rachel in the office ASAP.

TELFER FAMILY SCIENCE INITIATIVE AWARD
Last year, Petra and Hunter Coleman, who were
the Award’s recipients, grew native trees to give
to families within the Kio Kio Community.
Last week approximately 100 of these trees were
delivered to families, with more to go out once
they have reached the desired growth.
Thank you Peter Telfer, Karen Coleman and
Hunter and Petra for taking the time to deliver

these to families. They collected seeds with the
help of others and cared for these trees over the
last 18 months.

WHĀNAU/TEACHER  INTERVIEWS
● Tues 02 August 2pm - 7.00pm
● Wed 03 August 2pm - 5.30pm
● Online bookings are open
● Event Code: wrqhn

Classes will be closed for instruction on both days
from 1.00pm!! We would appreciate it if all

children were collected by this time.

Website to log into:
http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz

Type in the event code link and follow the
prompts. If you are having any issues , please
phone the school office and ask for assistance.

If your child has transitioned from either Kowhai or
Puriri this term into their new rooms, please book
an interview with his/her former teacher.

If you are not able to schedule an interview on
either of these days, please contact the teacher
to possibly arrange an appointment on another
day.

BUS BOOK UPDATES
If you had sports arrangements set up last term, or
new arrangements that have changed this term,
please notify the office so that Rachel can
update the bus book. If your child is going to be
picked up please let the office know, this saves
staff a lot of time looking for children at the end of
the school day and holding up buses.

STUDENTS ENTERING AND LEAVING SCHOOL
Please make sure that your child gets dropped off
and collected from the bus shelter each day.
Please avoid using the front gate closest to the
office for safety reasons.

LOST PROPERTY
At the end of last term, any unclaimed clothing
and footwear was cleaned and dropped off at a
charity shop. Thanks Mrs Blanchett for organising
this for us.
As stated in the past, all named items will be
returned to students, so it is important that you
name your child’s clothing in some way to avoid
us being left with lost property at the end of this
term.

http://www.schoolinterviews.co.nz/code/wrqhn


SPORTS UNIFORMS
Can all hockey, football and
netball uniforms please be
returned to Mrs Telfer as soon
as possible please.

SCHOOL BANKING & PHONE DETAILS
Account number is:
BNZ Otorohanga 02-0392-0021774-000
School Phone: (07) 873 1816
Text Messages/Absences: 027 3981725

SUBWAY COLLECTION ROSTER
29 July     Amanda Fleming
05 Aug     BJ Mark

BREAKFAST CLUB
ROSTER

Tuesday         Katie Krukerink
Wednesday    Kristy Stewart
Thursday        ??
Friday            Robyn Tangaere

If anyone is available to help on a Thursday
morning between 8.30am - 9.00am please
contact the school office.

WHAT’S COMING UP THIS TERM?
02 Aug Whanau/Teacher Interviews
03 Aug Whanau/Teacher Interviews
09 Aug Cross Country
17 & 18 Aug Production "Blue Ribbon Belle"
23 Aug Olympic Ambassador Visit
24 Aug COPS Cross Country
26 Aug Celebration Assembly
29 Aug Sports Camp (all week)
07 Sept COPS Mathletics
20 Sept Photo Day
21 Sept Waikato Speeches
30 Sept Celebration Assembly

End Of Term

Ngā mihi
Kevin Jones - Principal
and Staff

Next B.O.T meeting to be held
on 18 August 2022

KIOKIO SCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY
Tuesday 9 August

On Tuesday 9 August our
annual Cross Country Race
will be held.

Year 0-2 800m
Year 3-4 1400m
Year 5-6 2000m
Year 7-8 2800m

Order of events:
Race 1: Year 7 & 8 Boys 9.30am
Race 2: Year 7 & 8 Girls 10.00am
Race 3: Year 5 & 6 Boys 11.10am
Race 4: Year 5 & 6 Girls 11.40am
Race 5: Year 0 – 2 Girls 12.10pm
Race 6: Year 0 – 2 Boys 12.30pm
Race 7: Year 3 & 4 Girls 2.00pm
Race 8: Year 3 & 4 Boys 2.20pm



Kio Kio School Supporters' Committee are once
again participating in the calf stock scheme.

Your donation of a 100kg calf or the proceeds
of a cull cow would be greatly appreciated with

monies raised going towards teaching and
learning resources at Kio Kio School.

If you can help, please complete the form and
return to the school office.

Thank you!

The ‘Ngā Awa ki te Moana’ (Ōtorohanga District
Community of Learning) is made up of 10 schools

and 2 ECE Centres from across the wider
Ōtorohanga District.

One of the next exciting steps for NAktM is to develop our
logo. This will then be used on all communication e.g.

website, Facebook, letterheads, etc.

Above is a poster that outlines our Logo Quest.
This is open to anybody and can be created using any
medium and submitted in A4 format. There is no limit to

the number of submissions a person wants to enter.
The submissions must be received by Friday 5

August (Term 3, Week 2).
These will then be displayed for voting:



POWER Values
Congratulations to Kaea Ngapo, Kault

Street, Lockie Eti, Kaylee Fraser and Charlie
McGillivray who received juicies on Monday
after their names were drawn out from the
POWER card draw from the end of Term 2.

North King Country Junior Rugby
Otorohanga Force won their Rippa Final!

Well done to Max Vera, Kayden Eynon, Jack
Bojesen-Trepka, Nyjah Ormsby, Maddox

Robinson, Oliver Sanson, Brody Pease, Jack
Lockwood, and Beau (from another school)

Mini National Motocross Championships
Tokoroa

Congratulations to Zoe & Deklan Burton who
competed in this event.

Deklan placed 2nd in the Intro class (4-7 year
olds)

Zoe placed 9th= in the Trail Class (7-11 year
olds)


